
 

 

Investigation and preparation work at Parsley Bay 

Reserve 
 

Below the cliffs of Vaucluse and Diamond Bay, untreated wastewater flows directly into the 
ocean. It’s time for change and we’re continuing to work to ensure this iconic area of Sydney 
gets the blue backyard it deserves. 
 
Sydney Water and its delivery partner Abergeldie Complex Infrastructure (ACI) will be 
undertaking investigation and site establishment work for the new pump station at Parsley Bay 
which will redirect untreated wastewater and transfer it to the Bondi treatment plant. 
 
What you need to know 
Over the coming weeks you will notice us in the area. You will see our people and vehicles in 
the Parsley Bay car park and Horler Avenue doing the following work activities: 
 

- Surveying and installing survey pegs 
- Installing environmental controls 
- Pre-condition surveys of roads, carpark, park facilities, footpaths 
- Locating existing underground services. 

 
This work will help progress environmental management plans prior to construction starting 
at the end of April/early May. 
 
Work hours 
Our work hours will be from 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and from 8 am to 1 pm on 
Saturdays. We won’t work on Sundays, public holidays or over the Easter long weekend. 
We will let you know in advance if we need to do work outside of these hours. 
 
How will the work affect you? 
Access will be maintained into Parsley Bay through Horler Avenue and the car park will 
remain open while this investigation work is underway. We will notify you when we intend to 
close any car park access and parking spaces.    
 
We’ll make every effort to reduce any impact our work may have on you.  If you have any 

questions, please contact our community engagement team on 1800 641 349 or email us on 

vauclusediamondbay@sydneywater.com.au 

Need to contact us about another matter? Please call our contact centre on 13 20 92. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation.  
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